Playathon 2009


Get ready for the Playathon 2009! It’s an all-night music party which will raise money for student travel accounts for the band trip. The students solicit donations from friends and family to participate in the event which starts at 7:00 pm Sunday January 24th with check-in at the DHS Multipurpose Room. The public is invited for a 7:30 concert with all the bands in the MPR, a nostalgic reminder of how concerts sounded and felt before the IPAB was built. After the Jazz Band finishes, there are opportunities for community members to join with the pep band either playing an instrument or conducting some favorite pep band numbers. Then the work begins, with students practicing new music for 45 minutes of each hour, with fun breaks in between. As the last hour finally approaches, the band readies for a 7:00 am concert on Sunday, featuring the best of the music learned during the night. It’s a great opportunity for having a fantastic time, building trust, and boosting that student travel account balance. Fortunately, there is a day off from school for secondary students on Monday January 26th to help recover the sleep debt.

The donations are solicited and collected before the event. So ask that favorite grandmother or uncle to help out with this fundraiser. Checks should be made to “DHS Band Boosters.” Bring your donation record sheet the night of the event, with all checks and cash in an envelope. All money on your donation sheet will be credited to your student’s account to help pay for the spring band trip to San Diego. In the past, the Playathon has been the avenue for some students to fully pay for the band trip, so take advantage of the opportunity.


Students bring food to help fuel the Playathon. Concert band students bring a six pack of soda or drinks, jazz band brings bottled water, and symphonic band brings chips, fruit, small sandwiches, or brownies. Parent volunteers bring in pizza around 10:00 pm Saturday night and bagels Sunday morning before the concert, thanks to our generous donors, listed below. Kids usually bring in quite a spread of additional food and it’s an understatement to say that no one goes hungry. Students are also encouraged to bring a sleeping bag and pillow, because despite the best of intentions, most do take a nap during the early hours of the morning.
Students will bring home a permission slip, code of conduct and optional t-shirt order form. The pledge form is printed on the reverse of this letter, or on the website. Please support the students’ efforts to earn their way to San Diego. Contact us with any questions or if you’d like to volunteer.
Co-chairs,

Susan Hulsizer (susan.hulsizer@comcast.net)

and Sandra Weisker (sweisker@ucdavis.edu)

Thanks to our donors in ‘08: Cenarios (10 pizzas!), Woodstocks, Lamppost, Steve’s Pizza, Noah’s Bagels, and Common Grounds Coffee

